May 24, 1988

Curtis H. Everett Office Pharmacy Systems of Louisiana, Inc. 468 Fairfield Avenue Gretna, Louisiana, 70056

Dear Mr. Everett:

Your request for a reconsideration by the Board of Nursing of its opinion regarding the compounding/dispensing of medications in a clinic situation was presented to the Board of Nursing at its regular meeting on May 19, 1988.

Your communication of May 1, 1988 and the opinion of the Board of Pharmacy were presented to the Board. (A copy of the opinion is enclosed for your reference.)

The Board took the following action regarding this matter:

In reference to agenda item J, the Louisiana State Board of Nursing reaffirms its previous decision related to registered nurses compounding/dispensing medications.

If you have questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,

Sister Lucie Leonard, MSN, RN Nursing Practice Consultant

Enclosure

cc: Howard Bolton, R.Ph. (without enclosure)